	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 20th July 2022
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr A Samuels
Cllr S Tomlin
Cllr  M Martinez
Cllr C Tomlin
0 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
22/48
The meeting was opened by the Chair at 19.30 hours.
22/49
Apologies for Absence
Apology was received from Cllr P Warters.

22/50
Public Comments
No comments were received.

22/51
Declarations of Interests
No declarations were received.

22/52
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2022 were approved by all those who were present and signed by the chair.

22/53
Matters Arising
(22/21) To date only one street light has been replaced. NYCC has been contacted to determine when the remaining six lights would be done with no response forthcoming.
(22/45) Following investigation it appears that Malton Car Club advised Ryedale District Council about their rally, however the Parish Council was not notified by anyone.

22/54

Co-option to fill Vacancies
Two vacancies for Parish Councillors existed following the elections in May which required to be filled. To date no-one has put themselves forward for co-option.
22/55

Review of Policies
A total of eight policies, some existing and some new were reviewed which were approved and adopted unanimously.
22/56
Planning Applications
Two planning applications were received. 22/00586/TPO application to crown lift and all round by 20% and crown thin within TPO No. 328/2011 at, 4 Ash Court, Main Street, Foxholes. No objections were received, subsequently approved by RDC on 22nd June 2022.
22/00602/FUL application to re-powering of the existing wind turbines to include the installation of two replacement wind turbines with hub height of 40.7 meters and overall tip height of 64.2 meters at, Boythorpe Farm, Butterwick. No objections were received.

22/57
Accounts to Pay
The following accounts were presented for payment: Foxholes Village Hall (Room Hire) £5, Premier Garden Services £360, NYCC (Street Light Elec. Supply) £368.84, Autela Payroll Services Ltd £44.40, and NYCC (Street Light Maintenance) £47.64, which were approved by all.

No payments were received.
22/58
Correspondence
No correspondence was received.

22/59
Other Business
The holder of the key to the Parish Council’s notice board has not yet been identified. It was agreed that if necessary the locks would be cut off and replaced.
A sunken drain cover on Main Street by Wilfred Scruton’s required repair and was to be reported to NYCC for action.
Rats have been seen near the houses in Eastfield. This was to be reported to RDC for action.

Some concerns were raised about the grass cutting which were to be taken up with the contractor.
22/60
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 31st August 2022 in the Village Hall.

22/61
The meeting was closed at 20.15 hours.




